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No more operational tests in the Grisons as of 11 January 2022 

 

Dear students, lecturers and staff members 

In a nutshell: 

What's changing: 

• The canton of the Grisons is suspending operational tests until further notice. 

What stays the same: 

• Free tests are available at external locations. 
• Rapid antigen tests can be carried out at the UAS Grisons at the cost of CHF 5. 
• Test options at the UAS Grisons locations outside of the canton are unchanged. 
• The university members are responsible for a valid certificate. 
• 2G continues to apply in the further education courses. 

Due to the rapidly increasing number of infections, the laboratories are reaching their capacity 
limits. For this reason, the government of the Canton of the Grisons announced this afternoon 
that repetitive testing in companies and schools will be suspended from tomorrow, Tuesday, 
11 January 2022, until further notice. The only exceptions to this measure are health and care 
institutions and the lower level of the Grisons' elementary schools.  

All university staff who wish to fulfil the 3G obligation by means of testing must, with 
immediate effect, either have themselves tested at an external location (cantonal test centres, 
authorised pharmacies) or make use of the offer of rapid antigen tests at UAS Grisons, for 
which a charge is made. The testing options at all non-cantonal locations of our university 
remain unchanged.  

If you have any questions, please contact the emergency team at notfall@fhgr.ch. Updated 
information about the corona measures at the UAS Grisons is available at 
fhgr.ch/en/coronavirus. 

We thank you for your cooperation and wish you continued good health. 

Yours, Jürg Kessler 

Head of Crisis Management, President 
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